
DEPARTMENT REPORT 

October 1, 2024 

 

STREET 

Regular mowing town & airport  

Regular grading town & lake   

Removed tile at City office drop box  

Ran street sweeper  

Assisted Circle C during chip seal (moved vehicles)   

Prepared ball field area for Circus  

 

WATER/WASTEWATER 

 

Rounds 
Sewer cleaning 
Rebuilt valve in high service 
Worked on the transducer on pump 2 
Water leak repairs 800 N Jennings 
Rebuilt pigtail at 400 N. Anthony 
Sewer cleaning (down to just the west side of LL&G) 
Lead sampling 
 

 

ELECTRIC DISTRIBUTION 

 

Repaired neutral strand and cut limbs off line 1 mile north and 1mile east. 

Finished new electric service for Chris Ferguson 5 miles east and 3.5 miles south. 

Finished pulling wire for the AWOS system at the airport. 

Reported outage at the North Coop. Cause was a bad connector. 

Report of outage 8.5 east and 1 south. Cause was a blown trans. Fuse. 

Report of outage N.E. rural. Cause was from limbs on primary line. 

Had Altec work on #7 Digger Derick. Replaced function valve. 

Repaired street lights. 

Turn On/Off Orders 

Just Read Orders 

Locates 

 
 

 



ELECTRIC PRODUCTION 

 

LB has been back on light duty for two weeks now and is trying to get things figured out, 

I do want to thank NC and my crew for carrying the load while I was home healing up 

my body. I also want to thank Cyndra K. for helping me through my struggles at having 

to stay off work and the other wonderful people we have on our crews for checking on 

me and helping in so many ways. I also want to thank the commissioners who reached 

out and checked on my well being, It’s a great privilege to work alongside such people. 

Thank You.  

   

We have been trying to help DB at the lake when we can since he’s a one man show now. 

All of our units have been tested / ran for KMEA / SPP integrated market systems, so we 

are good on capacity reliability for another year. 

We have been doing some maintenance in and around the engine rooms, working on 

some old oil barrels that need cleaned up. 

We got some much-needed moisture so the mowing just keeps on continuing. 

LB attended the EMP-2 meeting in McPherson and had some great conversations with 

other people and the projects they are working on. 

I had an employee give notice of leaving so we will be working on replacing the 

employee in the future. 

Normal everyday rounds and work at the power plant, substations and lake. 

  Thank You  

Larry Berry 

Power Plant Superintendent / Lake 

 

 

 

 

 

 


